
SCHOOL EVENTS - TERM 1 ï March 
 

Thursday 29th   Last day of Term 1. BBQ lunch  
     and Working Bee 
 

Monday 16th April  First day of Term 2 
 

Tuesday 17th April   óBully Zeroô day at Wurruk PS 
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Aiming For Excellence In Education 
School Values: 
 

RESPECT, ATTITUDE, 
CO-OPERATION, ENVIRONMENT 

Purpose Statement: 

To provide a safe, caring & engaging learning  
environment that equips children with the necessary 
skills & knowledge to become positive & active  
contributors to the local & global community,  
ensuring their ability to thrive & be safe,  

even outside of school hours. 

 
Airly Primary School. 
Phone (03) 51498251 
Fax (03) 51498253 

Email:  airly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Website: www.airlyps.vic.edu.au 

Value of the Week:  Fairness 
-Being fair in everything you do 
-Not judging someone by what others tell you 
-Everyone gets their rightful share. 
-Sometimes we need to stand up for our rights & not be 
taken advantage of. 

 

Learning Power:   Enjoy learning 
-Feel proud of your achievements 
-Feel your neurons connecting 
-Imagine your intelligence growing by the minute! 
-Use what you have learnt in real life 
-Know you can do it if you have input & you Practise 
 
School Council 
The 2018 School Council met on Monday night.  New    
members include Melanie Overy and Red Faithfull.  Office 
Bearers include: 
CEO:                      Brenda Talbot 
President:               Dawn Michie 
Vice-President:        Jan Overy 
Secretary:               Geri Carter 
Assistant Secretary:  Melanie Overy 
Treasurer:               Daniel Parker-Estoppey 
 

Council approved the tender for building works to extend 
the Administration building so hopefully that will start early 
next term.  The 2017 Annual Report was also presented to 
Council.  This outlines the schoolôs achievements for 2017 in 
areas such as Student Outcomes, Engagement (opinion  
surveys), Well-being (attendance) and Finance.  Interested 
parents may see this at the school office once it has DET 
Approval  
 
Working Bee 
TOMORROW we will have a working bee and a BBQ lunch, 
prior to a 2:30pm dismissal.  Students may wear old casual 
clothes.  Tasks to be done are trimming plants, removing 
plants from near the Admin building, raking bark, tidying the 
vegie garden and repairing the frog bog. 
 
Bully Zero Day at Wurruk PS 
On the second day of Term 2 parents are asked to take 
their children to Wurruk PS for a Cluster event.  Students 
will participate in óBully Zeroô sessions which will consolidate 
learning from last weekôs Anti-bullying day. 
 
Cross Country 
Students should be practising for the Cross country which is 
on April 27.  All students participate, running around Lake 
Guthridge, Sale. 

Road Signs 
Wellington Shire has erected blue óAirly Primary Schoolô road 
signs at the corners of Bengworden and Hagans Roads and 
at Clydebank and Monaghans Roads (Airly hall corner). 
 

Thank you 
To Shaun who has bought more sand pit toys. 
 

Ride2School Day 
Sale Police & Stratford Neighbourhood Watch                 
representatives came to talk about bike safety.  Some    
students and staff had their bikes labelled for security.  The 
police said it was important for bikes to be maintained 
properly, with working brakes, safe handle bars (including 
covered ends) and pumped-up tyres.  Helmets also needed 
to be fitted and worn correctly.  They also talked about 
safety in cars and reminded students that it was safest for 
children to sit in the back seats of cars until age 12.  Using 
car seats was also safest until students were 7 years old or 
heavy enough to use a seat belt correctly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vouchers collected in 
the holidays can be 
brought to school at 
the start of term 2. 
 
 

HAPPY EASTER 



Kids Matter 
This week we have attached to the newsletter: óAbout 
social developmentô. 
 
Sunsmart 
Please keep sun protection on the agenda during the 
school holidays and up until the end of April. UV levels 
are still moderate to high at this time of year so itôs  
important to continue to Slip! Slop! Slap! Seek! Slide! 
Please make sure hats and sunscreen come back to 
school in term 2. 
One of the shade sails over the playground ripped in 
the windy weather over the weekend.  Both sails have 
had to be removed while we have a new sail made. 
 
Premierôs Active April 
Premierôs Active April is part of the Victorian           
Governmentôs commitment to promote healthy and  
active lifestyles and get Victorians to join in the fun of 
increased physical activity ï just 30 minutes per day for 
the month of April.  The 30 minutes of activity can be 
made up of any sort of physical activity, including    
incidental activity. You can accumulate your 30 minutes 
(or more) throughout the day by combining a few 
shorter sessions of activity of around 10 to 15 minutes 
each. 
Visit: https://www.activeapril.vic.gov.au for more     
information. 
 
Harmony Day 
The school was awash with orange last week as     
everyone dressed to celebrate our multicultural society 
and recognise differences amongst ourselves.  Students 
learnt some fun games from other countries. 

Student Leadership 
Our Grade 6 leaders 
were presented with 
leadership certificates 
from Mr Darren Chester, 
MP recently.  Early next 
term the leaders will   
attend a Leadership  
conference in Sale with 
many local Grade 6    
students. 

Regards 

Brenda, Geri, Sarah, Mitch, Jody, Kerrie, Alison,    

Julieanne & Deb 

Birthdays 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
 

To 
 

Shay -  7 Years  31st March 
 

Dominic -  6 Years  2nd April 

Parks Victoria understands that not all children are able to travel to parks 
to participate in Ranger-guided activities but are still keen to learn more 
about Victoriaôs natural environment. For this reason we offer several 
Junior Ranger activities that kids can complete with their families in their 
own time in a local park or reserve. These activities are available to view 

 

 

       

 
 

Easter Raffle Winners:  
1st Matt White 
2nd Lauchlan Overy 
3rd Pam Brasher 
4th Brander Family 
5th Poppy Michael 
6th Susan Mattson 
Congratulations to all and thank you to         
everyone who donated items for the raffle and 
bought tickets. Total raised $447 

https://www.activeapril.vic.gov.au

